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THE COTTESMORE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
ANNUAL MEETING

Tuesday, January 19, 2021
The Board of Directors of the Cottesmore Homeowners Association met at 1:00 PM on Tuesday, January 19, 2021 via Zoom Conference Call.  
APPEARANCES:
Susan Vicedomini, President


Gene Sullivan, Vice President

Tom Justice, Treasurer
 ALSO PRESENT:
Ken Hess, Dorrill Management Group

Ed Gallagher, Charles Hruska, Gerald Fogarty, Dan Giannini, Chris Barry, and Gerald Berk.
CALL TO ORDER/PROOF OF NOTICE

Mrs. Vicedomini called the meeting to order and Ken Hess indicated that it was properly noticed. 
ROLL CALL
A quorum was certified with proxies as well as by owners present.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE 2020 ANNUAL MEETING

On a MOTION by Mr. Sullivan and a second by Mr. Justice, the minutes of the 2020 Annual Meeting were unanimously approved.

OFFICER REPORTS

Mr. Justice reviewed the financials from 2020 and stated that there was $49,000 in the bank.  $20,000 of the funds were in the replacement fund.  Some $7400 was generated from the capital contribution at the time of the resale of homes.  Additional funds are pending from pending sales.  For 2020, revenues exceeded budget and expenses were lower than budget by $13,000.  A large savings was due to locating a better price on pine straw from $6.50 to $4.80 per bail.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS

The Architectural Review Committee met eight times during 2020 to consider mainly painting requests or new roofing approvals.  Ms. Vicedomini thanked the ARC for its time and for making prompt decisions so owners were not held up from starting their projects.
The Decorating Committee decorated the entrance of Cottesmore for the Christmas season.  They were commended for their time and efforts.

Landscaping Committee – no formal report, but Mr. Sullivan mentioned that beginning in 2021, the budget will include the trimming of owner owned trees.  Ms. Vicedomini mentioned that there have been issues with the landscaping company.  Green Team has replace a number of palms for owners.  Green Team also needs to trim around the trees that are blocking the street lights.  
The Fining Appeal Committee was appointed and met for the first appeal during 2021.  

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS
One seat was open for re-election.  Mr. Sullivan’s seat was open for election.  Only Mr. Sullivan  submitted an Intent to Run, so Mr. Sullivan automatically is elected for the open seat.  Mr. Sullivan will serve a three-year term.
NEW BUSINESS

Ms. Vicedomini stated that the Board is in favor of the decision to change manage companies from Dorrill Management to Resorts Management.  A motion to approve the change and sign the contract with Resorts Management was made by Mr.  Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Justice, with all voting in favor.
Ms. Vicedomini stated that as a security measure, gate codes will be changed in the next few weeks.  There will be a day-time code and a night-time code.

Ms. Vicedomini also provided an update on the Master turnover from Stock Development.  It is now scheduled for March 15.  Ms. Vicedomini serves as one of three Board Members on the Master.  

PUBLIC COMMENT

One owner asked if landscaping lights should be submitted to the ARC prior to installation.  The response was “yes.”  
ADJOURNMENT

With no other business to address, the meeting was adjourned on a MOTION by Mr. Sullivan and a second by Mr. Justice.  The meeting adjourned at 1:27 p.m.
Minutes submitted by Ken Hess, Dorrill Management Group

